
                     STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN 

        MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 16, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.  

Eric Eichner will be absent September 23, 2019.  

Patrick Hinchly from the Nature Conservancy spoke with the selectmen about the purchase option on 

the 1300 acre Casagrande lot on Surry Mountain and including the portion of the  land in Gilsum. The 

Nature Conservancy requested a letter of support signed by Jay Croteau  from the Town of Surry earlier 

in the week to meet the Friday deadline for a grant application. The 3.5 million dollar project would be 

submitted under multiple use management and active forest management. The option of purchase has 

a deadline of December 31, 2019 with active pursuit of grant money.  For interested parties, there will 

be a hike on October 5, 2019 at the trailhead on the Old Gilsum Rd.  

Peter Morin spoke with the selectmen about putting a block foundation under his existing outbuilding 

and asked if a building permit was required .The foundation repair does not need a building permit.  

Jamison Hines estimated the trailer hitch for the dump truck would be about $1700.00. He will have 

Durwin Clark pursue a quote for the hitch.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Jamison Hines will proceed researching the refurbishing of engine #2 with a possible quote.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen signed the State of NH DMV deposit for 9/12/2019 and 9/16/2019. 

The MS-1 was approved by the DRA in preparation for the setting the tax rate. The DRA is still waiting 

for the school boards portion.  

The Planning Board will be meeting  the fourth Wednesday of the month at 7:00 P.M. 

The selectmen signed for the inventory of radios to be reprogrammed  with three additional radios from 

Jay Croteau.  

Jill Lane and Bruce Smith will meet with Lisa Mudge from the state department about assessing next 

Monday morning. 

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 


